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NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 
(Public Resources Code section 21108) 

Contact Phone: (916) 574-1890 

Lease 7989.1; A2240 
Item: 16 

Title: California Coastal Commission Permit Amendment 1-15-0205-A2 (Rock & Dwelley); California State Lands 
Commission Project Title: GENERAL LEASE- RIGHT-OF-WAY USE- Lease 7989.1 (A2240) 

Proponent: Leland Rock 

Location: Sovereign land in the Van Duzen River (River), adjacent to Assessor's Parcel Number 201-261-009, near Alton, 
Humboldt County. 

Description: Annual placement, use, and removal of up to two seasonal bridge crossings (bridges) over the River. The 
exact location of the bridges may vary from year to year within the lease premises due to conditions in the River. 

This is to advise that the California State Lands Commission, as E Lead Agency 1=1 Responsible Agency, approved the 
above described project on April 29, 2020, and made the following determinations regarding the project. 

1) The project CI will Z will not have a significant effect on the environment. 

2) A ZI substitute document prepared under a certified state regulatory program was prepared for this project pursuant 
to the provisions of CEQA (Cal. Code Regs., tit. 14, § 15251). 

3) Mitigation measures CI were 1=1 were not made a condition of the approval of the project. 

4) A mitigation reporting or monitoring plan CI was or El was not adopted for this project. 

5) A Statement of Overriding Considerations E was El was not adopted for the project. 

6) Findings 1=1 were CI were not made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

Environmental analysis document (Coastal Development Permit #1-15-0205-A2) was granted on March 11, 2020, for this 
project by the California Coastal Commission (CCC) under its certified program (Cal. Code Regs., tit. 14, § 15251, subd. 
(c)). The State Lands Commission has reviewed and considered the information therein, concurred with the CCC's 
determination, and used the CCC document as a substitute Negative Declaration equivalent under CEQA. At this time, 
the Commission's offices are closed to the public due to public health and safety concerns regarding the Novel 
Coronavirus (COVID-19). Please contact Commission staff for the most up-to-date information on the availability of the 
record of project approval. The CCC approval document may be reviewed online at the CCC website: 
https://documents.coastal.ca.gov/reports/2020/3/w11a/w11a-3-2020-report.pdf. 
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